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BURN'S AND SPARROW MARKET AND
SALESYARD SITE

Location

100-108 RYRIE STREET GEELONG, GREATER GEELONG CITY

Municipality

GREATER GEELONG CITY

Level of significance

Heritage Inventory Site

Heritage Inventory (HI) Number

H7721-0529

Heritage Listing

Victorian Heritage Inventory

Hermes Number 201034

Property Number

History

The 1852 saleyard transformed in 1905 from a single-storey shop with some brick offices, sheds and covered
yards to the a brick ship, brick office stables and saleyards (Burns & Sparrow, auctioneers); a second brick office
(J. Brownhill, printer and publisher); and a series of upper-level offices. One of the earlier renovations was
described in the Geelong Advertiser in 1889: The entrance to the yards from Ryrie Street for a distance of 120ft
by a width of 40ft has been covered over by an arched roof of corrugated iron, and it forms now an ornamental
approach to the premises, where the broken and unbroken horses are kept for sale.The old pens or sites used for
the pig department of the yard have been removed and in their place 22 substantial pig pens have been
constructed. These are of large dimensions, the flooring asphalted throughout, water laid on to each pen, and a



complete system of effective drainage adopted.At present there is a cottage in the centre of the yards, which
obscures the cattle pens from persons approaching from the Ryrie Street entrance. It is intended at no distant
date to remove this obstruction and to continue the covered-in archway from Ryrie Street to Little Ryrie Street,
and when that is effected the yards will be found to be the most complete of their kind in the colony.

This place/object may be included in the Victorian Heritage Register pursuant to the Heritage Act 2017. Check
the Victorian Heritage Database, selecting 'Heritage Victoria' as the place source.

For further details about Heritage Overlay places, contact the relevant local council or go to Planning Schemes
Online http://planningschemes.dpcd.vic.gov.au/
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